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City Council Regular
Meeting:
EXPERIENCE MATTERS
Orinda Library Auditorium

See public meetings schedule
on these pages and check
online for agendas, meeting
notes and announcements
City of Orinda:
www.cityoforinda.org
Phone (925) 253-4200
Chamber of Commerce:

Planning Commission
Tuesday, June 11, 7 p.m.
Orinda Library Auditorium
Supplemental Sales Tax
Oversight Commission

Wednesday, June 5, 6:30 p.m.

Sarge Littlehale Community

Linda Ehrich

Realtor

<

www.orindachamber.org
The Orinda Association:
www.orindaassociation.org

93 Moraga Way
Orinda, CA 94563

925.698.1452

Linda@LindaEhrich.com
www.LindaEhrich.com
DRE#01330298

Room, 22 Orinda Way

LINDA EHRICH

ASSOCIATES

COMPASS

A local
you can
count on.

Daniel will be your
trusted guide to
Lamorinda real estate,
empowering you to
navigate the market
with confidence.

Daniel Estopinal

DRE #02128888
Realtor® | 925.259.1525
daniel.estopinal@compass.com

Call today to make your
real estate dreams a reality!

"Compass is a real estate broker licensed by the State of California and abides by Equal Housing
Opportunity laws. License Number 01991628, 01527235, 1527365. All material presented herein is intended
for informational purposes only and is compiled from sources deemed reliable but has not been verified.
Changes in price, condition, sale or withdrawal may be made without notice. No statement is made as to
accuracy of any description. All measurements and square footage are approximate.
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Orinda’s
Lowest
Gas Prices

22 Bryant Way - Next to Casa Orinda
Visit our Snack Shop & play Lotto & Lottery

Mon-Sat5am-12am;Sun6am-11 pm

LeapFrog Plumbing

_ sizzling

. Outdoor kitchens
* New gas lines for

cooktops and dryers
e Fire pits & patio heaters
¢ Pool heaters & hot tubs
¢ Natural gas barbecues
We’re poly-pipe certified,
(better than iron)
Approved vendors of PG&E

summer
specials...

Got gas?

Many people think
plumbers deal only
with water and sewage.
Not true! We install and
repair all types of gas
Iines and fixtures too.

LeapFrog Loot |
| $50 off |

AanIumblng_lob*
I LeapFrog Loot

1 $100 off |

| Gas line installation I
over $600*

LTeapFrog Loot'l
1 $75 off

| Tankless water heater|
= Jnstallation* __ 4

*Limit 1 coupon per jOb Exp 9/30/24

We Hop Io It!

Family-owned and serving
Lamorinda since 1993

green solutions!

: 9377-6600 =

CA Lic
929641

www.LeapFrogPIumblng.com

Orinda School Board considers rejecting
$1.5 million from state for nature area

By Sora O’Doherty

The Board of Trustees for
Orinda schools is run-
ning up against a dead-
line for accepting $1.5
million from the state of
California, secured by
Assembly Member Re-
becca Bauer-Kahan, to-
wards the restoration of
the Wagner Ranch Na-
ture Area located adja-
cent to Wagner Ranch
Elementary School. The
nature area has been
mostly closed since se-
vere winter storms last
year brought down many
trees over the 19 acre
property, rendering it
unsafe for use. Bauer-
Kahan was responsible
for an appropriation of
$1.5 million being added
to the state budget for
the nature area, but if
the OUSD fails to accept
the money soon—proba-
bly by the end of
June—the appropriation
will revert to the state’s
general fund.

On May 6, the board
had a discussion about
the nature area, al-
though the matter was
not on the agenda for
action. Superintendent
Aida Glimme and Direc-
tor of Facilities, Stuart
Watson, presented infor-
mation to the board.
District staff reported to
the Board that they did
not recommend accep-
tance of the funds with
the mandates as they
understood them.

In a wide ranging
overview, it was re-
ported that OUSD staff
could not recommend
placing 16 acres of Dis-
trict property into a per-
petual Conservation
Easement, in order to
secure the appropria-
tion. Staff also concluded
that $1.5 million is not
sufficient for mainte-
nance of the property in
perpetuity (or 99 years)

and that therefore the
District cannot agree to
being “locked into” an
agreement that may
prevent the staff from
exploring funding op-
tions and other potential
maintenance agree-
ments. Nor could staff
recommend an agree-
ment in perpetuity due
to unknown circum-
stances in the future.

Glimme said that the
nature area is a highly
valued historic site that
has provided years of
outdoor education, sum-
mer camps, and volun-
teer opportunities. Al-
though the district has
not obtained an official
quote, the rough esti-
mate to repair the dam-
age to the nature area is
estimated to be from a
quarter to a half-million
dollars just to reopen the
nature area. However,
Glimme stated that the
district has to prioritize
core curriculum and has
no revenues specifically
earmarked for the na-
ture area, which has
been cared for for years
by The Friends of
Orinda’s Nature Area.
She added that she could
not recommend the use
of general funds for the
nature area.

In addition to the
state allocation, the dis-
trict is considering the
possibility of utilizing
other Orinda funds re-
stricted for facility use —
Fund 40, and Measure E
and I Bond money. She
also said that the district
is committed to not
building on the land and
has been engaged in dis-
cussion with the City of
Orinda and its Parks and
Recreation Department
on possible cooperation
on maintaining the na-
ture area.

School attorney

Harold Freiman, with
the Lozano Smith firm,
tried to answer the
board’s questions re-
garding what exactly is
meant by a “conserva-
tion easement,” which is
believed to be required
in order to get the state
money. The board
members had questions
about whether anything
that the board agrees to
would lock them in and
prevent future fund-
raising to support the
nature area. They also
had concerns regarding
what a designation as
“open space” would
mean to the nature area
and how any future ac-
tions might affect the
designation of the area
as a national historic
site. Negotiations are
ongoing with the assem-
bly member’s staff.

Orinda city council
member and former
mayor Inga Miller at-
tended the meeting to
submit written com-
ments. In a letter to the
board, Miller said she
spoke as “a student of
the Wagner Ranch Na-
ture Area who moved
back to Orinda for the
values it promoted,” and
added, “I stand with the
other alumni who urge
you to seize this moment
and tend to this commu-
nity’s sanctuary for
mindfulness, tolerance,
and knowledge.” She
wrote of her family’s
long connection with the
nature area, and praised
long-term naturalist
Toris Jaeger. who for
decades has taught
Orinda children in the
Nature Area.

The matter drew a
great deal of public
comment, leading the
board to reduce the time
for each speaker to one
and a half minutes. Two

Bay Area
enscapes, Inc.

Synthetic Gross - Installation - Londscaping
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1801 Saint Mary's Rd. Moraga, CA 94556
Phone (925) 819-2100

* Design & Consulting
New Landscape Installation
Re-Landscape & Remodel
Residential & Commercial

* Green Landscape Options
Maintenance & Clean Ups
Synthetic Lawn Installation

CA Lic# 938445

students who attended
had to leave before the
matter was opened for
public comment.
Katharine Barrett, co-
president of the Friends
of the Orinda Nature
Area, explained that the
Friends have been fund-
ing the nature area since
the district terminated
funding in 2008. She
noted that close to a
thousand people have
signed a petition because
they are concerned that
the district will turn
down the $1.5 million
appropriation. “You’ve
been equivocating for
seven months since the
nature area closed,” she
added.

Toris Jaeger said that
her heart aches for the
students who have
missed out on the nature
area, adding that high
school students are dying
to get back to volunteer-
ing there. Steve Danziger,
speaking on behalf of
himself and his two sons,
called the nature area
the “greatest memory of
elementary school.” He
urged the board to ac-
cept the $1.5 million.
“This can be your defin-
ing moment to preserve
your legacy,” he added.
Naturalist Bill Hudson
also urged the board to
accept the appropriation,
offering that the district’s
only responsibility for
the nature area would be
to do the minimum
maintenance required
for fire safety.

Josephine Sabolboro
spoke on behalf of over
850 parents and students
who have signed the pe-
tition to preserve the na-
ture area. Retired
teacher Peggy McGill re-
minded the board that
with the closure of the
nature area, students
“lost a lot of connection
to experiential learning,
which balances intellec-
tual knowledge.”

Another Friend of
Orinda’s Nature Area,
Cinna McKinnon, called
the nature area “the
jewel in the crown of
Orinda for the children.”
After the meeting, Bar-
ratt and co-president of
the Friends Rebecca
Dahlberg wrote to
Glimme offering to work
with the district to nego-
tiate with Bauer-Kahan’s
office to ensure that the
terms of the agreement
not only facilitate the ac-
ceptance of the grant,
but also address the as-
sembly member’s con-
cerns such as: protecting
the Nature Area from
development, mitigating
hazards so that students
and others can return to
attend programs and
volunteer in the nature
area, and expanding ac-
cess to the nature area.

Share your thoughts,
insights and opinions
with your community.
Send a letter to
the editor:

letters@lamorinda

weekly.com



